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From Pastor Nate . . . . 
“The Lord is my Shepherd” 

In October 1347 twelve trading ships docked at the Sicilian port of Messina in Italy after 
a long journey through the Black Sea. Most of the ship’s crew were dead or dying. Those 
who were still alive were overcome by fever and pain caused by swollen lymph glands 
called buboes that appeared as black boils that oozed blood and puss. They had carried 
the bubonic plague or Black Death from China to Europe and over the next 5 years over 
25 million people died, over one third of continent’s population at that time.  

Outbreaks of the Black Death would continue until the seventeenth century. The people 
of this time did not understand that this plague was caused by bacteria infected fleas car-
ried by rats and easily spread among humans. Death during this period was common and 
not unexpected like it is today. One half of all children died before 5 years of age. And 
their only consolation was found in the promises of the Church.  

We are not compelled to contemplate death like the people did in the Middle Ages but 
the truth is we will all one day walk into the valley of the shadow of death. For some it 
will end in a deep darkness (a black death), but for those of us who have the Lord as our 
Shepherd, we will walk through this valley as we pass from death to life. In the words of 
the Good Shepherd, Jesus Christ, ñWhoever hears my word and believes Him who sent 
me has eternal lifeé He has passed from death to life.ò John 5:24 

As Charles Spurgeon preached, “The shadow of a sword cannot kill; the shadow of death 
cannot destroy us.” Where there is shadow there is also light. The light of Jesus Christ 
will shine upon us as He leads us into eternity. This is the message the Church offers to 
the world. This is the consolation we share when a loved one dies. So as in the words of 
Hebrews 10:25, ñLet us not neglect to meet together as is the habit of some,  but encour-
aging one another, and all the more as you see the Day drawing nearer.ò  

Our calling as followers of the Good Shepherd is to be in fellowship with one another. It 
is together that we are encouraged to walk in the light, to grow in our faith, and trust in 
the promise of eternal life through Jesus Christ. 

Together in Faith! 
Pr. Nate Bjorge 

 

take up the shield of faith Ephesians 6:16 

Take Note... 

Pastor Nate has a new email!  
He can now be reached at; 
pastornatebjorge@gmail.com 

October 2016 Newsletter 

Check out our  
upcoming 

Events  
on Page 2! 
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Fall Faith Apparel Order: Faith Apparel Order Forms are available on  
the table in the entry. Please place completed order forms in the labeled shoe 
box by Sunday, October 2nd. Clothing will be ready for pick up Sunday,  
October 16th. Questions, please contact Amber Rausch, her information is on 
the order form. 

Bonfire & Fellowship. Sunday, October 2 we will have another bonfire and 
fellowship evening 6-8 p.m. Bring what you would like to make on the fire:  
hot dogs, brats, marshmallows or whatever you wish for a snack. Bring a lawn 
chair so we can sit around the fire and have great fellowship time. 

Roadside Clean-up Monday, October 3 at 5 p.m. We will be doing the Fall Roadside Clean-up, meet at 
Lyle and Cathy Frerichs’ (11478 Hwy 115).  After completing our three miles of Highway 115 by  
Camp Ripley, we will gather for potluck and fellowship at Frerichs’ home.   

Introduction to Islam and the Christian response to our Muslim neighbors: Beginning Sunday,  
October 9, following worship we will offer an opportunity to learn more about the Islamic faith and how we 
as Christians can relate to our Muslim neighbors. 

Healthy Living Class begins October 9. See below for more information! 

Senior Lunch Tuesday, October, 18 at 12 noon. Dennis Myers will speak about woodworking. 

Faith Lutheran Sign: In 
an effort to make our 
church easier to find for 
visitors we are working on  
putting together a fund for 
a sign. If you would like to 
contribute to the Sign 
Fund, please note it on 
your check or envelope. 

Craft Day Join us on No-
vember 5 for Craft Day. 8 
a.m. to 6 p.m. All crafters 
welcome! Lunch will be 

Attendance 
& Offering 

September 4: 134 $ 4,652 
September 11: 182  $ 4,908 
September 18: 181 $ 3,288 
September 25: 180  $ 4,289 

Healthy Living Class  
Faith Lutheran is offering a 7-week study 
on Living Spiritual, Physical, and  
Emotional Healthy Lives. The study is 
based on the biblical principles of a 
healthy lifestyle that are supported  
scripturally and scientifically. For more 
information, see the sign-up table.  
The class begins Sunday, October 9, 2016 
                            at 7:00 p.m.  
          The classes will last about one hour,  
             depending upon the length of  
               discussion and group interaction. 

Upcoming Events 
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News from the Congregational Life Committee 
September 2016 Meeting 

Nehemiah 8:10 ά¢ƘŜ Ƨƻȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘΦέ As we seek the joy of the 
Lord, strength is given. For this joy and strength, we need to be pursuing God 
through His Son Jesus who is to be our highest aim. It requires an attitude of 
wholeheartedness, diligence, persistence, confidence, and humility. To seek 
Him we first need to study the scriptures. This will cause our faith to grow and 
provide what we need for life and godliness. We also must maintain an active 
prayer life. Prayer is conversation with God. In includes both speaking and  
listening. Once we have done this we need to meditate, which involves  
prayerful consideration of what we read in the Word. This process helps us  
absorb His truths so we can live by them. As we assimilate scriptural principles, 
we gain wisdom. It becomes easier to identify where the Lord is at work and to 
evaluate our circumstances in light of His character and plan. We will also  
recognize when we are to act. As we listen to messages based on GodΩs Word, 
we will grow in the Lord. Psalm 28:7 says, ά¢ƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ƛǎ Ƴȅ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ ŀƴŘ Ƴȅ 
ǎƘƛŜƭŘΤ Ƴȅ ƘŜŀǊǘ ǘǊǳǎǘǎ ƛƴ ƘƛƳ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ƘŜƭǇŜŘΦ aȅ ƘŜŀǊǘ ƭŜŀǇǎ ŦƻǊ Ƨƻȅ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ 
ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ƘƛƳ ƛƴ ǎƻƴƎΦέ н Samuel 22:33, άLǘ ƛǎ DƻŘ ǿƘƻ ŀǊƳǎ ƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜǎ Ƴȅ ǿŀȅ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘΦέ 

God gives us the physical strength we need but he also strengthens our  
spiritual heart. As we strengthen our bodies with exercise so we strengthen and 
tone the heart through the Word of truth by receiving its message of GodΩs 
goodness and grace. Keeping our spiritual heart strong and fit must be our first 
priority, the one thing we do above all others 

We had a very nice fall Sunday School picnic. About 180 people attended for the 
great meal. There were activities for the children following the meal. Thank you 
to the hamburger and hot dog grillers and to All who helped in the kitchen and 
dining area to make it so successful.   

We want to extend a special thank you to Beverly Larsen for organizing the meal 
for Erik MathisonΩs funeral. Over 300 family and friends were served. Thank you 
to all who donated food for the meal or helped in any other way. It was a hard 
day for all, but God gave strength. 

Our Senior Lunches began again on September 20th. It was a nice meal with 25 
people enjoying soup and sandwiches along with fresh vegetables and lots of 
desserts. Noel Guerard spoke to our group on Meteorology and it was very  
interesting. Thank you to everyone for providing for our meal and attended this 
special event. If you missed it, you missed a really fun and enjoyable time. Next 
monthΩs Senior Lunch will take place on October 18. 

Roadside clean-up has been scheduled for Monday evening, October 3, at 5:00 
pm. Frerichs are hosting the event again. We will clean the ditches and then 
meet at their home for a pot luck meal.   

We want to urge all of you to consider how you can contribute to our Sunday 
Morning Coffee Fellowship time. We need more people to be involved in this 
fun ministry. Someone will be at church to make the coffee. All you need to do 
is furnish something for the treats. You do not need to spend days before  
baking. Purchased treats are always welcome. Be creative. There are other 
things that you can also furnish such as cheese and crackers, fresh vegetables, 
fruit pieces, or just use your imagination. It will be fun and interesting to see 
what you and God provide for this fellowship time. 

May I feed on Your goodness every day, Lord, so my heart will grow stronger 
through the Spirit. GodΩs training is designed to grow us in the Faith. 

Until next time, Patricia Fernelius for the committee  

Mission Statement 

As Children of God, we are 
called to love, glorify and  
submit to the Living Christ, 
ministering to others by the 
transforming work of the  
Holy Spirit. 
 

 
Therefore put on the full   
armor of God, so that when 
the day of evil comes, you 
may be able to stand your 
ground, and after you have 
done everything, to stand.  
Stand firm then, with the 
belt of truth buckled around 
your waist, with the  
breastplate of righteousness 
in place, and with your feet 
fitted with the readiness that 
comes from the gospel of 
peace.  In addition to all 
this, take up the shield of 
faith, with which you can  
extinguish all the flaming  
arrows of the evil one.  
Take the helmet of  
salvation and the sword of 
the Spirit, which is the 
Word of God.  And pray 
in the Spirit on all occasions 
with all kinds of prayers 
and requests.  With this in 
mind, be alert and always 
keep on praying for all the 
saints. 
Ephesians 6:16 
 
Faith Lutheran Church 
303 18th St. SE 
Little Falls, MN  56345 
320-414-0533 

faithlutheranlittlefalls.org 
secretary@faithlutheranlittlefalls.org 
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Mission & Outreach Team 

Youth Ministry Team 

We now have a part-time youth director! Becky Olson has offered this position and will start on October 1. 
Here is what Becky hopes to bring to this position: ñI am eager to use my experiences and passion in the position 
of Youth Ministry at Faith Lutheran. I welcome the challenges of connecting with, ministering to, teaching and lead-
ing our youth as they grow in courage and boldness while they grow into their roles in the Great Commission. The 
challenge of battling against the culture for the hearts and minds of our young people is a serious one.  If the church 
doesn’t help parents train our kids in the way they should go, someone else will.  I am deeply humbled at the oppor-
tunity to serve actively in a youth ministry role.  For me to teach and lead is to answer His call.  My prayer is I will do 
His service justice.”  

Summer Youth Trip to Colorado 
We are planning our biennial summer trip to Noah’s Ark in Buena Vista, Colorado. This trip is for students who will 
have completed 7th grade.  Noah’s Ark is a Christian camp that offers a number of challenging activities, including 
whitewater rafting, rock climbing and repelling, and hiking up to Rocky Mountain peaks.    

At its September meeting, the Mission & Outreach Team (MOT) learned more about two approved projects recently 
supported by the people of Faith and received an update about the annual Operation Christmas Child program, which is 
less than two months away. 

Operation Heal Our Patriots held its fifth year of ministry to wounded combat veterans and their sponsors. Faith’s  
Mission and Outreach Team approved a $2,000 donation in August to this Samaritan’s Purse initiative, which brings  
couples free of charge to Alaska to help them strengthen their marriages and find hope in the Lord as they deal with the 
life-changes suffered in the “war on terror.” The program’s newsletter, Serving Americaôs Heroes, provides details 
about some of the successes of Operation Heal Our Patriots, which anticipates serving 160 couples this year.   

A donation to FARMS International was approved at the September MOT meeting. A representative will be speaking to 
our congregation in October. The Knife River, MN, ministry provides revolving entrepreneurial loans to poor Christian 
families. The ministry’s newsletter, Doing Good That is Good, highlights some of the organization’s activities, which 
has successful initiatives in Bangladesh, Cambodia, Haiti, India, Moldova, Nepal, Philippines, Rwanda, Senegal,  
Thailand and Vietnam. It supports the use of “Best Practices” to help the poor by providing the revolving loans.   

Other topics covered at the September meeting included: 
¶ An update on Operation Christmas Child, which will take place in November. Faith will once again be one of the 
primary collection points in our area. The shoe boxes will be collected Nov. 14-21. 

¶ So far, 14 people from Faith (primarily adults) will be going to Jamaica, providing mission support to Sunbeam 
Boys Home in February. Some expenses, notably airfare, have risen significantly for this year’s trip. The Leibolds 
are the Faith liaisons overseeing next year’s trip. 

¶ Faith will have a malt booth at the Little Falls Chamber Arts & Crafts Fair on Sept. 10-11. Half of the proceeds from 
the booth will go toward support for the Jamaica mission trip. Hats for workers in the malt booth were provided by 
the MOT. 

The team still has a vacancy and would welcome an additional member. Please prayerfully consider becoming a member 
of our team. 

ChildrenΩs Ministry Team 

Kids Worship! We now have worship for children 3rd Grade and younger. Children are invited to head to the youth 
room immediately following the childrenΩs message to sing and worship.  They will return to their families in time 
for communion and/or the sending song. 

Once Upon a Starry Night 
A Christmas Musical for Children by Ruth Elaine Schram and John Jacobson    
Once again we will join General Comet Powell, Big Glow and Shooting Star along with shepherds, angels and wise 
men as they tell the greatest story ever told, while discovering God has a special plan for each of His creations. Chil-
dren 6th grade and younger are invited to participate in this yearΩs Christmas program. 
We are looking for adult volunteers to help with this program. If you are interested please call the church office. 
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September 2016 Council Minutes 

Faith Lutheran Church Council Meeting, September 15, 2016 

Present: Dave ZumBerge, Tom Lippert, Mark Pugh, Justin Juelke, Jason Leibold, Noel Guerard,  
Pat Rioux, Pastor Nate 

Absent: Mark Whittington, Kennard Fellbaum, Cheryl Zarns 

The meeting was opened with prayer led by Tom Lippert. 

Secretaryôs Report: Pat Rioux moved and Justin Juelke seconded to accept the Secretary’s report,  
motion carried.  

Treasurerôs Report: An additional payment was made on the Mortgage principle bringing the total 
owed to $664,972.38. With these extra payments and normal monthly payments, the principle has come 
down by $39,000 from last year. Jason Leibold moved and Dave ZumBerge seconded to accept the  
Treasurer’s Report, motion carried. 

Donations to the scholarship fund have been received for a total of $2000. Pat Rioux moved and Noel 
Guerard seconded to split this scholarship money evenly between Concordia for Kaj Bjorge and Gustavus 
Adolphus for Stephanita ZumBerge, motion carried. 

Pastorôs Report: The visitation for Erik Mathison has been set for Friday, September 16 and the  
funeral for Saturday, September 17. Pastor Nate went to visit Evan Mathison in the hospital. A youth event 
is scheduled for next Friday evening, September 23 with Amber Rausch. An interview with the Youth  
Director applicant will be set up for next week. Confirmation begins on Wednesday, September 21. A class 
will be set up this fall to educate participants on the religion of Islam so we can better understand our  
Muslim neighbors. 

Old Business: Sign Update: We are waiting on the city permit so Froggy can have the sign board shipped.  
Jason Leibold will clear the brush in the area in the meantime. 

Malt Booth Update: We netted $439 after we pay for the ice cream mix which does not include the booth 
space rental or trailer rental. We did not make a profit. 29 bags of soft serve mix remain which expire by  
October 25. 

Columbarium Update: The foundation has been poured. 

Northeast Door Issue: Jason Leibold attempted to fix the concrete pad outside but upon further inspection 
there is a foundation underneath the concrete so it will have to stay that way for now. 

New Business: Rock Sign: Tabled as Mark Whittington was not available to discuss. 

Elect Council Secretary: Although Sarah Kalkbrenner is acting as the minutes Secretary a Council member 
should also be elected into the Council Secretary position. Nominations were opened and Dave ZumBerge 
nominated Justin Juelke. No other nominations were presents so nominations closed. Justin was voted into 
the Council Secretary position. 

Treasurer Position: This is Noel’s last year as Treasurer so Council Members are reminded to start thinking 
now of someone else who can step in at the beginning of January. 

Capital Expenditures: Several large expenditures were not accounted for in the budget for this year so be 
thinking now of items we should add to the expense budget for next year to avoid these unplanned, large 
items. 

The meeting was adjourned with prayer. The next meeting will be Thursday, October 20, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. 

Submitted by Sarah Kalkbrenner, Faith Lutheran Church Secretary 


